July Meeting 2024
The Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order Tuesday, July 9, 2024 at 7 pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  Supervisor Marschke said a prayer.  A moment of silence was held for Todd Hundt.  A list of those in attendance is on file in the clerk’s office.  All Board members were present.
	
Minutes - Motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to accept the minutes as printed and listed on website; motion carried.  

Sale of Town Land – tabled

Discuss future needs of Town with DOT projects – Tim updated everyone on meeting that was held with DOT on future repairs/reconstruction of Hwy 26 and needs in town with curb and gutter, sidewalks and crosswalks.

Citizens Comments and Concerns –
· Parents need to watch the kids on golf carts
· Any bids from Thunder Road yet; no
· Large water increase at the sewer plant with the rain; need to locate where it’s from and fix the situation.

Dump Updates – Bob updated everyone with what’s happening and rules.  Chris read a letter from a concerned citizen on dump pricing.  After discussion, motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to stop Thursday nights the week before Labor Day; motion carried.  Will revisit in spring and possibly open every other Thursday. 

Park Committee – Hoping for a work day this month to install 1 pc of equipment and wood chips.  Park donor sign arrived and Shepy’s donated the sign due to the length of time it took to get.  Kasey and Larson’s hung it on the bathrooms.

Correspondence received by Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer –  
· August meeting has been moved to the 20th due to elections on the 13th.
· Motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to approve the Temporary Picnic License for DCAPG and Operators License for Scott Giesen; motion carried.
· WTA mtg. Wednesday, July 17th at county
· Assessor contract expires 12/24; someone will reach out with new contract soon.
· Tim and John met with Hwy Commissioner to discuss issues; both met with Traffic Hwy Safety Committee this morning.  Tim has applications to get lines painted/changed in town.
· Tim has meeting 7/12 with DNR, grant writer and grant issuers to get status on grant money.
· Tim received letter from county on overcharges that were found the last few years; this will reduce our rates in the future.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tim spoke to Patrol Captain; need to slow traffic down in town.
· Tree behind housing units that needs to be taken down before it falls on building.
· Chris and Leo donated a floor scrubber/buffer to the town for use in the hall.
· Tim submitted a grant request for some road repairs from sewer project and other areas.

Treasurers Report – Clerk read report.  A motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to accept the Treasurer’s report; motion carried.  Supervisors compared the cancelled checks to the bank statement from June.  

Bills - A motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to pay all bills as presented, checks #27327-#27345 for $502,232.30; motion carried.  
Adjourn – Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to adjourn at 8:05 pm; motion carried.

Chris Merkes								Next Meeting August 20
Clerk/Treasurer
